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Reading the Clock

As soon as the board is powered, all the LEDs will flash.  The clock will set to 00:00 and
start measuring time. After a minute, it will read 00:01 and so on.

Now to read the clock...

    8    8    8   Eights
    4  4 4  4 4 Fours
  2 2  2 2  2 2 Twos
  1 1  1 1  1 1 Ones
  H H  M M  S S

Example: (* = light on, 0 = light off)

    0    0    0   Eights
    *  0 *  0 0 Fours
  0 0  * 0  * * Twos
  * 0  * 0  0 * Ones
  1 4  3 4  2 3

That is: 14:34:23

If you still need help reading the clock, try this link:
https://youtu.be/DWwDbD4QORk

Assembly

The printed circuit board has white outlines for all the parts. Be sure to put the LEDs in
with the flat side matching the white outlines. Also, be sure to orient the 
microcontroller with the notch toward the notch on the outline. The capacitors, resistors 
and crystal are not polarized and can go either way. The resistors go in the long 
rectangle boxes labeled R1-R6. The capacitors go in the C1 and C2 boxes and the crystal 
goes in the X1 box. The 2-pin header goes in PIN1 box at the bottom right of the board.  
The USB connector sits snug in the two holes on the edge of the board. The leads are 
small, but you only have to solder the two outer ones.  Be sure to not bridge any of the 
leads with stray solder.  You should also solder the USB connector tabs on the top and 
bottom of the board for a good mechanical connection.  

Illustrated Instructions:  http://tinyurl.com/p52xc2j

Setting the Clock

To set the clock touch the sensor.  The two pin header at the bottom right of the printed 
circuit board (PCB) is the touch sensor. Simply touch a finger to bridge the gap between 
the pins and the controller will respond.  After 5 seconds the clock will begin to advance
time. After the minute ones are cycled through, the minutes tens are cycled and finally 
the hours. When you remove your finger the advance will stop and the clock will hold the 
time. Set the hour first, then the minute tens and last the minute ones.  Touching the 
sensor for between 2 and 5 seconds will set the clock to the nearest whole minute 
(backwards or forwards as the case may be).  The clock count will begin with a number of 
seconds between 2 and 4 depending on how long the sensor was touched.

Once built, you may set the time on the clock to Coordinated Mars Time using this tool:
http://jtauber.github.io/mars-clock/


